Accessing Primary Health Care in Toronto

Non-emergent primary care in Toronto is accessed through family physicians’
offices for adults and children and through primary care pediatricians’ offices
for children. Finding a family physician in Toronto can be challenging,
particularly if you do not have Ontario Health Insurance Plan (OHIP) coverage.
PGME’s Office of Resident Wellness therefore recommends the following
steps:

BEFORE YOU ARRIVE

Please see your primary physician prior to your departure to Toronto and
ensure:

e Your immunizations, including those required for practice, are
up-to-date.

e Your children’s immunizations, including those required for school,
are up-to-date.

e You have at least a 3 month supply of medications that you require
for any chronic condition.

Take the time before you arrive in Toronto to understand how you can access
the health care system, and to learn about the many health care options in
Ontario, at: http://www.health.gov.on.ca/en/common/system

ONCE YOU ARRIVE
1. For postgraduate trainees with OHIP:

a Health Care Connect is a Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care
(MOHLTC) program which helps Ontarians without a family health
care provider find one in their community. You must have a valid OHIP
card, an up-to-date mailing address, and not presently have a Family
Physician.

To register for the Health Care Connect program or to find out more
information on how they can assist you and your family with finding a
physician, call 1-800-445-1822 Monday to Friday, 9 am to 5pm, or
visit: https://ontario.ca/locations/health
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Some Family Medicine Units at teaching hospitals affiliated with the
University of Toronto are able to accept postgraduate medical trainees
as patients. Contact the Family Medicine Unit at the hospital site where
you are training as a clinical fellow, or one close to where you are living
in Toronto, to ask if they are able to accept you and/or your family. If
they are not accepting patients, it is likely that they have a list of family
physicians in their community who are accepting, so ask for this list.

Occasionally, the Office of Resident Wellness gets the name of a
practice or physician accepting new patients. These opportunities fill
quickly and don’t come along often, but you can try contacting us at:
pgwellness@uioronto.ca and we will pass on any names that become
available.

Some of your best referral sources are your colleagues and friends. Ask
if they have family physicians and if they are accepting.

If you need medical care that is non-emergent/non-urgent and do not
yet have a family physician, you can find links to walk-in medical clinics
which are covered by OHIP. You can find one close to you at:
https://www.ontario.ca/locations/health
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